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EXHIBIT NO. 11 

LATE COMMENT RESPONSE TO THE DRAFT SEIR 

(CALTRANS)

268

dbothe
Typewritten Text

dbothe
Typewritten Text
EXHIBIT NO. 11



Page 2 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA, DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

(Email of 2/20/18) 
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CITY RESPONSE TO STATE OF CALIFORNIA, DEPARTMENT OF 

TRANSPORTATION (EMAIL OF 2/20/18)  

The commenter states in the “worst case scenario” from the traffic analysis of Caltrans facilities, 

the proposed modified Project would have significant traffic impact at Location No. 22, Figueroa 

St./I-405 NB off-ramp, in the Existing Plus Project condition and that the City should consider 

mitigation to address the significant impact.  The commenter provides no data or significant 

criteria to support the commenter’s conclusion that there will be a significant impact.  The 

commenter recommends the City consider conditioning the developer to install a traffic signal at 

this location or propose other mitigation at this location.   

As a preliminary matter, this is not a “new” project.  Instead, the SEIR provides additional 

evaluation of the impacts of the proposed modified Project and compares those results to the 

impacts of the approved Project.  The purpose of the subsequent analysis in the SEIR is to 

determine if the proposed modified Project involves any new significant impacts that were not 

previously evaluated in the FEIR. 

The commenter is incorrect that there would be a significant impact at Location No. 2.  At 

Location No. 2, Figueroa St./I-405 NB off-ramp, the HCM LOS for the proposed modified 

Project indicated an LOS of F, but the proposed modified Project-related increase in V/C was 

only 0.011 in the AM and 0.016 in the PM.  Additionally, the incremental project related 

increase in V/C at this location for the original, approved Project as analyzed under 2017 

conditions was 0.001 lower during the AM peak period and 0.003 higher during the PM peak 

period.  

The traffic study for the proposed modified Project also includes an off-ramp queuing analysis at 

Location No. 2 (Table 11 of the Traffic Study, Appendix D to the Final SEIR) using Highway 

Capacity Manual (HCM) 2010 methodology as requested by Caltrans.  The analysis indicated 

that at 95th percentile queue, Location No. 2, Figueroa St./I-405 NB off-ramp, would not exceed 

existing storage length capacity under any of the scenarios analyzed for the proposed modified 

Project.  The available storage capacity is 640 feet and under the Future plus Project scenario 

(the most intensive traffic scenario in terms of total trips) the 95th percentile queue was 

estimated at 428 feet.  
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As a result, an impact was not identified at this location for the proposed modified Project per 

City of Carson LOS methodology and no project related adverse effect was identified as part of 

the off-ramp queuing analysis for the I-405 NB off-ramp at Figueroa Street.  Since Caltrans does 

not have specific intersection traffic impact criteria, it is not clear what is meant by the location 

“shows delay with significant traffic impact” under these circumstances.  Since the application of 

the City of Carson significance thresholds does not show a significant impact, no mitigation is 

necessary or required. 

Under these circumstances there is no significant traffic impact for the proposed modified 

Project at Location No. 2. 
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